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In spite of the fact that I had funds to pay the full amount of the mortgage, they 
refused to reinstate the payments and demanded the delinquent amount be paid in 
full 

On December 20, 2009, we sent you a Demand letter requesting you make a payment of 
$1,237.50 to bring your account current. The letter also advised if the account was not current 
by January 19, 2010, it would become necessary to accelerate your Mortgage Note and pursue 
remedies provided for in your Mortgage or Deed of Trust. 

We initiated foreclosure as allowed by the terms of your Note and Deed of Trust, on May 06, 
2010. At that time your account was due for the December 1, 2009, through May 1, 2010, 
payments. The foreclosure action is allowed by the mortgage documents and applicable laws. 

Once we initiate foreclosure for an account, we're unable to accept any funds other than the 
amount due to reinstate the account, unless a repayment plan has been approved. A foreclosure 
sale was held on March 6, 2012. 

Thank you for taking the time to share your experience with us. We value your feedback and 
look to customers like you for your opinions about how we can provide the service you expect 
and deserve. We apologize for any frustration this experience caused. 

I want my house back with the $io4,ooo.oo balance reinstated and any 
modifications to the property fixed back to the state at the time of eviction 

We respectfully deny your request to restore your house to you with the balance reinstated and 
the property repaired to the state it was in as of the date of eviction. 

We recognize you asked us to reinstate your loan and give the property back to you, and we're 
unable to fulfill that request. We regret we're unable to provide the resolution you requested. 

Going forward 

Based on our research, we've determined your account was handled appropriately and no 
adjustments are needed. 

We wanted to share our information with you and have enclosed the documents we used in our 
research. If you would like to request additional documents that support our research, you may 
reply to me directly at the return address on this letter or by phone at the number provided 
below. Here are the documents we've enclosed: 

• Foreclosure notices 
• Letters advising of payment assistance decisions 

We value your feedback and appreciate the time and effort you took to contact us. It's been my 
goal to fully address the concerns you've brought to our attention. 
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If you have any questions, I'm here to help. You may reach me directly at 1-800-853-8516, 
extension 1335621091. I am available to assist you Monday through Friday, 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Central Time. If you require immediate assistance and I am unavailable, 
other representatives are available to assist you at 1-800-853-8516, Monday through Friday, 
7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Central Time. 

Sincerely, 

Desiree Lagerquist 
Executive Resolution Specialist 
Customer Care and Recovery Group 

Enclosure( s) 

CC/Enc.: Consumer Financial Protection Bureau 
Case number: 160816-001870 
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